
CITY OF HAINES
COUNCIL MEETING AGENDA
FEBRUARY 11, 2020
       CONVENE: 6:00 PM

Mayor's Report

Consent Agenda

The items on the Consent Agenda are considered routine and all will be adopted by one motion unless a Council Member or a person in the audience requests, before the vote on the motion, to have any item considered separately.  If any item is removed from the Consent Agenda, it will be discussed immediately following the vote for the other items on the consent agenda.
· Minutes of January 14, 2020 Council meeting.
· February accounts payable.

· Resources and obligations report – January
City Recorder/Public Works Reports

· Reports
Administrative Matters
· Options for Existing Water Tower
Unfinished Business
New Business
Council Reports

Public Comments

The City of Haines complies with Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 and the Americans with Disabilities Act. Assistance is available for individuals with disabilities by calling 856-3366 or the Oregon Telecommunications Relay Service. Their phone numbers are: TTY: 800-648-3458/Voice: 800-848-4442The City of Haines is an equal opportunity Employer and Provider. Complaints of Discrimination should be sent to USDA Director, Office of Civil Rights, Washington, D.C.  20250-9410
Approved
Council____________________ Date_________________________
CITY OF HAINES

CITY COUNCIL MEETING
FEBRUARY 11, 2020
CONVENED: 6:00 PM

CITY HALL

Mayor Jim Brown opened the February 11, 2020 Haines City Council meeting at 6:00 pm. Council members present were June Falcon, Angie Shurtleff, Peter Hall, Don Adcock and Ken Bain. City Recorder Valerie Russell and Public Works Ty Falcon were also present. Councilor Anthony was absent. 
Councilor Bain led the Council in a prayer.
Citizens present: Terry Blaske and Sandy Wood.
Agenda Item No. 1– Mayors Report
Mayor Brown asked the Council if they had received any complaints concerning snow plowing. 

Councilor Shurtleff stated that the only comments that she had received were from residents that wanted their driveways plowed out. 
Agenda Item No. 2 – Consent Agenda
Mayor Brown explained that the expenses in the Consent Agenda needed to be voted on separately due to a conflict of interest with Councilor Bain. 

Councilor Falcon made a motion to accept the Consent Agenda excluding the expenses. Councilor Shurtleff seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent. 
Councilor Bain excused himself from the Council due to a conflict of interest for an invoice in the expenses for ice melt. 
Councilor Falcon made a motion to accept the expenses. Councilor Shurtleff seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent. 
Agenda Item No. 3 City Recorder/Public Works Reports

City Recorder
Public Restroom 

City Recorder Valerie Russell explained that she had been working with Nick Ducote, from Ducote Consulting on grant possibilities to fund the Public Restroom project. There is a grant through the Oregon Parks & Recreation Department that would fund 80% of the project. The City would have to provide a match of approximately $8,600. The match could include what is called “in kind match” which is what it would cost to pay for labor that volunteers are doing for free and City employee wages. The project includes a pre-fabricated restroom that costs approximately $35,000. A pad to place the building on would need to be constructed along with the plumbing and electric.
Council consensus was to pursue funding for a Public Restroom with the consideration that the City will have to provide matching funds of approximately $8,600 if the City is a recipient for an Oregon Parks & Recreation Department grant. 

DEQ Violation & Fine
Valerie reminded the Council that the DEQ has been investigating the City concerning the complaint filed by former employee Brandon Fry. Brandon stated in his complaint that Mayor Jim Brown ordered him to falsify readings for the monthly DMR’s (Discharge monitoring Reports). The DEQ concluded that even though the City had been completing the DMR’s and practicing the same procedures for many years the City was out of compliance with the guidelines outlined in the DEQ permit. The DEQ assessed a fine for $6,750. The City Attorney, Dan Van Thiel, was contacted and he advised the City to request a hearing on the matter. Mayor Brown, Ty Falcon and Valerie Russell attended a telephone conference hearing with DEQ representatives Susan Elworth and Justin Sterger. During the hearing the City represented that this was a large financial impact for the City. The DEQ has requested three years of Financial Audits and also the City has the option of completing an environmental project in lieu of the monetary fine. A decision will be made in March by the DEQ concerning the fine. 
Councilor Bain suggested asking the DEQ if the Public Restroom project would qualify as an environment project.
Public Works
Public Works Ty Falcon explained to the Council that he has been repairing and refinishing the City of Haines and Museum signs after they both blew over recently. 
Ty asked the Council if they would consider purchasing a three-point post hole auger for the City’s tractor. The cost of the auger is $549 and the bits range from $139 -$159 each.

Councilor Bain made a motion to purchase a post hole auger. Councilor Adcock seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent. 
Agenda Item No. 4 – Administrative Matters

Options for Existing Water Tower

Mayor Brown addressed the Council stating that a decision needed to be made concerning the existing water tower. CIS Risk Management Representative, Lisa Masters, was here recently to conduct a routine Risk Management Survey. Lisa stated that CIS Insurance did not consider the old water tower a liability issue whether it was left standing empty or full. 
JUB Engineers conceded that it was really the City’s decision if the Council decides to leave the water tower in its current location full or empty. 

There are some historic grants available from agencies like SHPO that the City might be able to obtain in the future to move the water tower to the rodeo grounds. 

The existing water tower must be completely isolated from the system if it remains in its current location which will require some additional cost. There are available funds left in the project budget that should be able to be used for the tower isolation. 
Councilor Adcock made a motion to leave water in the existing water tower in its current location and isolate the tower from the system. Councilor Shurtleff seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent. 

Agenda Item No. 5 – Unfinished Business

Code Enforcement Officer 
Councilor Falcon questioned the status of  Code Enforcement Officer Shawn Wood who has been unavailable due to health issues. 

Citizen Sandy Wood explained that Shawn would be unavailable for an undetermined amount of time due to some serious health issues. She stated that she would talk with him to see if he could have one of his assistants fill in for him as the Code Enforcement Officer for Haines until he is able to return to work. 
Agenda Item No. 6 – Council Reports
There was a Council discussion concerning a party that was living in a travel trailer on the City right of way. At the time of the Council meeting the trailer had been moved onto private property and the party was housed in the Baker County Jail for unrelated charges.
Agenda Item No. 7 – Public Comments
There were no public comments.
Meeting adjourned at 6:45 pm. 
All aforementioned documents are herein attached and part of the record.
Respectfully submitted,
Valerie Russell, City Recorder 
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